S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 3rd September 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr S Scales, Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mr S Wells and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr K Reynolds, Mrs D Gotts and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 16th July 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Bland stated that he knows the applicant for Sylvan House.
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

18/01385/F


28 Little Walsingham Close, South Wootton
Proposed residential extension  
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01502/F


56 The Birches, South Wootton
Two storey and single storey extensions to dwelling, alterations and creation of new access
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01504/F


72 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton
Two storey and single storey extensions to dwelling and detached garage with store over  
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01512/F


2 Ebble Close, South Wootton
Extension to dwelling  
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01549/F


ASDA Filling Station, 6 Langley Road, South Wootton
VARIATION OR REMOVAL OF CONDITION 3 OF PLANNING PERMISSION 18/00433/F: Demolition of existing petrol filling station and erection of a replacement three-pump (6 filling position) petrol filling station with associated kiosk  
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01473/F


Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane, South Wootton
Variation of condition 2 and removal of conditions 6,7 and 8 of planning permission 16/01858/F
Decision: Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/01246/F
Sylvan House, 116 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Construction of detached dwelling and garage

Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

Photographs of Planning Application Sites for Discussion:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding Planning Applications for discussion at meetings and felt that it may be helpful if Planning members take photographs of the proposed sites.

It was suggested that if photographs are taken prior to a Planning Meeting, members can look at the impact of developments on the neighbouring area and a fully informed decision can be made, which would be clearer than relying simply on the architects plans.

Mr Evans stated that unfortunately he does not have a facility to take photographs.

Mr Narborough suggested that if the Parish Council purchases an iPad suitable for the job, members could take it in turns, on a Rota system to take the photographs.
After discussion, it was agreed that the cost of a suitable iPad should be investigated.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/01156/A

ASDA Service Station Unit 6 Langley Road, South Wootton
Advertisement application for 1 x illuminated ASDA canopy fascia sign and 3 non-illuminated ASDA signs at Service Station

18/01205/F

4 Priory Lane, South Wootton

Proposed Garden Room and Garage complex

18/01091/F

Stumps 17 Oak Avenue, South Wootton

Extensions and alterations

The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Application:
18/00965/F
20 Avon Road, South Wootton

Proposed contemporary side extension and alterations to existing dwelling

Notification of a New Property Address: Mrs Kirby informed members that Notification of a New Property Address had been received for Beech House, 114 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Meeting with Mr Tom McCabe – Executive Director of Community and Environment – NCC:  Mr Bland informed members that following the meeting held on 3rd August 2018 with Mr Tom McCabe, Mr McCabe had provided some feedback following a discussion he had had with the NCC Highways Development Team.

Mr Bland read out the email:

I have discussed the situation around South Wootton with our highways development team.
What I have taken as a positive from these meetings is that highways are in discussions with a number of the major developers and are trying to achieve a holistic view of the impact on the local road network. Unsurprisingly they believe that the key constraint will be at a number of the junctions (as compared to the highway links between them). We hope to be able to agree what the impact from each of the developments will be on the critical junction(s) and then agree what mitigation/improvement each development should make. If we are able to achieve this we will see a more planned set of improvements, with developers contributing to the critical improvements rather than just considering their impact in isolation.

If we are able to achieve this (all subject to negotiation) this will go some way towards making the best we can of the planned development.

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Footpath from Meadow Road to the Mast on Nursery Lane:  Mr Evans stated that he had received a report that the footpath which runs from the bottom of Meadow Road to the mast on Nursery Lane has become overgrown and virtually impassable.

Mrs Kirby stated that she would look at the footpath, however thought that it had been cut in the last few days.
(Clerk’s Note: The footpath was cut at the end of August by NCC Highways).
Resurfacing of Nursery Lane:  Members reported that Nursery Lane resurfacing work is due to take place on Tuesday 4th September, with other roads such as Appledore Close and St Marys Close being resurfaced on 5th September 2018.

Avon Road Cycle path:  Mr Narborough reported that the Avon Road Cycle path has become very overgrown and dark.  He said that the overgrowth is making people feel unsafe to walk or cycle through it with dangerous brambles hanging at face height.

Mrs Kirby commented that the Cycle path is extremely well used at all times of the day and night with pedestrians and cyclists travelling to and from school and work.

She said that in addition to this the tunnel of overgrowth makes the Cycle path feel very dark in certain areas.

After further discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council ask CGM Ltd to cut the foliage right back to make a clear and safe passage for pedestrians and cyclists, and that the cost of an additional Lighting Column is investigated, this was seconded by Mr Scales with all members in favour.  
Members agreed that the foliage should be cut right back prior to investigations being made with regards to an additional Lighting Column.

(Clerk’s Note: Mrs Kirby has spoken to Mr Barker, the owner of the horse field, he has agreed to look at the foliage overhanging from their side, with a view to cutting it back).
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 17th September 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
17th September 2018       
 


                                      Chairman
